12.1.21

Coordinating Circle Minutes

The Zoom meeting began at 1:00 pm. In attendance were Sara Bauer, Jane Harper, Linda Moulder, Stephanie Samson, Lannie Macandrea, Kathryn Alexander, Phyllis Thayer, Marie Bjork, and Joyce Robinson

After check-in, the minutes from the November meeting were approved. The agenda was also approved. The next meeting will be 1.5.22 at 1 pm, via Zoom. The meetings will be recorded going forward.

Kathryn shared a “Leadership Moment”, featuring the Ladder of Inference. This was informative and thought provoking, and a timely reminder to be aware of the assumptions we all make and then build upon.

Jane shared information about the upcoming holiday party, which will be on Sunday, 12.12 at 4 pm, in. the Social Hall at Westminster. We will be assembling bags for those experiencing homelessness. Lannie offered to buy handwarmers, masks and bus passes for the bags. Name tags will be distributed at the party.

Lannie also offered to share a link for people to get a mobile proof of the Covid vaccine in the newsletter. 

Sara asked on behalf of Erin for feedback regarding the recent Dynamic Governance workshop. Feedback was positive, with some comments on the steep learning curve and confusing vocabulary. The fee for this was generously waived by Renee, the instructor.

Kathryn will work on the Circle Data sheet for the next meeting.

In the interest of time, it was requested that Circle reports be emailed to Jane for inclusion in the minutes.

The Pastoral Care circle raised questions about parameters of providing assistance, and it was clarified that the focus is on our members.  There is a current member directory on the website. In some cases, it may be appropriate to share news about member of the former church or those who are otherwise known to many INUUC members. The circle needs more members.

Marie shared that we can now donate directly to the church, rather than going through the Smith Barbieri Progressive fund. There is an app available to text your payment.

Stephanie shared Connection minutes which contained information about the Pacific Western Regional Assembly in San Diego. This can be attended in person or via Zoom, and several members have expressed interest in attending. It will be publicized in the newsletter and discussed with the GC.  There will be four delegates to the General Assembly. There will be more information and outreach coming regarding this opportunity for growth and networking.

Marie shared that Soul Weavers are continually looking for new participants and ideas or suggestions of topics and speakers. In January the second Sunday will feature Rev. Crystal Zerfoss and the last Sunday will remain a visit to another UU church.

Phyllis said we need members willing to get OWL training. 

There was a reminder to create logbooks for your circle by emailing communications@inuuc.org. Please add your meetings and other events to the calendar and remember to submit articles to the newsletter about your group.   Be thinking about your circle goals for the strategic planning meeting!

Respectfully submitted
Jane Harper
Secretary





.


